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We provide a safety net of kindness, consideration and support through:- 

Jindera Opportunity Shop | Jindera Newsletter | Referral and Emergency Contact Office   

Carers Support Group | Schools Grants Programmes| Critical Family Aid 

We also provide support and resources for various local events and organisations:- 

 The Jindera Garage Sale | Seniors Week | Anzac Day Services | Jindera Pioneer Museum 

Rural Care Link Office  

Hours 

1.00pm to 5.00pm Monday to Thursday.    

Safety Net—Help & Support 

We can provide basic food, clothing, and other 
financial and emotional support for local people in 
need.   

We can help them to connect with other services 
and give support to help them navigate todays 
challenging systems. 

As an agency for Albury Wodonga Food Share, 
we can access their Community Pantry Vouchers, 
and we can connect the aged and disadvantaged 
with local RSPCA volunteer services to help take 
care of their pets. 

Phone for an appointment on 02 6026 3001 or  text 
0475 594 073 to find out how we may be able to 
help.  Messages responded to promptly. 

________________________________________ 

 

Carers Support Group 

If you care for someone….please reach out! 

We invite anyone from the Hume Shire 
Community who is in a Caring Role to attend. If 
you know someone who you feel would benefit 
from attending, please pass this information on to 
them. 

You may not identify as a Carer but if you are 
looking after someone who is aged or has an 
illness or disability this group is for you. 

Please join us for support, information, a friendly 
chat and Morning Tea. 

We meet on the second Tuesday each month at 
various venues. 
 

Please contact Vickie Priscina, Carers Carelink 
Co-ordinator on 0428 406 060 if you would like 
any information on joining the Rural Care Link 
Carer Group. 

_____________________________________ 
 

The Jindera News 

Your Opinion Matters! 

Rural Care Link Inc. is seeking to find out what 
the community want in our community newsletter. 
 

Our current policy emphasises the importance of 
retaining and building bridges and bonds between 
people in our community as well as 
communicating the support that is available to 
people in need. 
 

What do you think?  Is this right?  Have you other 
ideas? 
 

Please email any comments to 
office@ruralcarelink.org.au or if you prefer, call 
the office on 6026 3001 or call in and see Sue-
Ellen White. 
 

The Jindera News is Published monthly (except 
January) by Rural Care Link Inc.  All profits from 
advertising and donations are used to support the 
activities of Rural Care Link Inc.   

Contributions and advertisements should be 
negotiated with and forwarded to the Editorial 
team at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Alternatively, contact the Rural Care Link Inc. 
office on 02 6026 3001 or 0475 594 073. 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the right 
not to publish any article or to modify the 
presentation to suit the style of the publication. 
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Jindera Op Shop  

Hours 

10am to 4pm Tuesday to Friday, with lunch closure 
from 1pm to 1.45pm.  Saturday open 10am to 1pm. 

Christmas Closure 

Our shop will be closing on Thursday 22nd 
December 2022 and will re-open on Wednesday 
17th January 2023. 

Clearance Sale 

We will be holding a massive Christmas Clearance 
Sale from 6/12/22 until 21/12/22. 

This is a $3 bag sale on  clothing — except priced 
items which will be half price.  Books, Bric a Brac, 
shoes, etc—all half price. 

This is a huge clearance to allow us to restock with 
new items. 

 

Christmas Raffle 

Don’t forget to get your tickets in our Christmas 
Hamper Raffle (2 prizes). 

Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5, and it will be drawn 
on our last trading day, 21/12/22, to allow for pick 
up by the winners. 

Don’t Forget! 

Boomerang Bags — $1 each, AND we now have 
Eftpos available. 
 

We wish all of our 
customers, contributors 
and helpers a very 
merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year!

Jindera Spring Fling Great Success! 

Despite the rain, Spring Fling proceeded with a  

very successful morning and even a handful of 

stayers sheltering and enjoying the music right to 

the end! 

Thanks to NSW Govt for funding the event under 

the banner of “Reconnecting Regional 

Communities”, and Greater Hume Council for 

distributing the funds to those organisations like 

ourselves, who submitted Expressions of Interest 

for our respective projects.  Another great 

community offering from Jindera Rural Care Link. 
 

Photos from top left clockwise: Local Band Whiteline; 

Dr Brian Lord & Colleen Lord OAM enjoying the 

music; Pat Hayes & Kathy Anderson representing 

Jindera Multi Purpose Hall Committee;  Action at Kids 

Kraft Korner; RCL Committee Members  Cr Jenny 

O’Neill & Lizzie Pogson;  Some of the Market Stalls; 

The Secret  Bunting installation setting the atmosphere. 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2022 - 2023 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 With adhering to Covid-19, Rules and what we can do, check out email notices, please. 

 

4
th

 Dec  Christmas Dinner: 
    5.30pm Hovel Tree Inn Restaurant, Wodonga Place Albury. 
    Contact Vickie, (payment prior to evening $40 eft or cash) Mobile 0428406060. 
    Don’t forget items or money for Foodbank & Christmas raffle items, please. 

2023 
23

rd
 Jan  Planning Meeting 2023: 

    Jindera Hotel 7pm (dinner if required before hand). 
8

th
 Feb  AGM and Eucharist – St Paul’s Jindera. 

   10am start, lunch afterwards.  
 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 60406457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 

 

Anglican Parish of Northern Albury 

Christmas Services 

 

Friday December 23 
7:30pm: Quiet evening prayer 

St. James’ Lavington  
(for those facing a difficult Christmas) 

 
Saturday December 24, Christmas Eve 

6:00pm: All-ages carols service 
St. Mark’s North Albury 

 

8:30pm: Holy communion 
St James’ Lavington 

 
Sunday December 25, Christmas Day  

8:30am: Holy Communion 
St. Mark’s North Albury  

 
10:00am: Holy Communion 

St. Mark’s North Albury 
 

10:00am: Holy Communion 
St. Paul’s, Jindera  

 
 
 
 
RCL regretfully advise that Jonathon Howard has resigned as the President.   
 

We have appreciated and benefitted from his expertise and leadership in areas of  policy and procedure, management 
of the office and support for our administrator, Sue-Ellen. The Op -Shop welcomed his supportive weekly visits and 
noted his role in improving signage within the shop.  
 

Also, the Op-Shop will be forever grateful to Jonathon for leading the team of helpers in cleaning up after flooding 
of the shop and the erection of new shelving. His time and effort  in compiling the 2022 Community Calendar result-
ed in entries from all the schools in the area with the calendar being an innovative success.  
 

Thank you, Jonathon, for your dedication to Rural Care Link. We wish you well for the future.  
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with 
 

 Cr. Jenny O’Neill  

 The preferred design for the new playground in the Jindera Rec. Reserve was by Forpark. 

 Construction will begin in the new year with an anticipated completion date around April/May.  

 A larger copy of the plan is available at the Jindera Hub. As stated before, further additions will be made 

 when finances allow (see artist impressions below). 

 

 Thank you to the mystery person who erected the bunting in the 

Jindera Green for the Spring Fling. It was much appreciated.  

 

 Red bows have been put onto the trees in the main block by the Council workers. 

 

 Festoon lighting will be installed at the Village Green the week prior to the 

     Jindera Carols sponsored by Hume Bank and provided by Albury Sound and Lighting. 
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would like to wish  all our readers and supporters 

a very Merry Christmas and  

a safe and Happy New Year. 
 

Thank you to all the local businesses, organisations  

and clubs who continue to advertise with us  

and send in news articles. 
 

Without your wonderful support we would not be  

able to continue to publish our local newspaper. 
 

           We look forward to hearing  
               from you  in 2023.  

 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

JINDERA NEWS THE 

1Jan 23 

Jindera Pool 
Wally Wipeout 

   1 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

2 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

3 

 

4 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

5 6 
 

 

7 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub 2.00pm 

8 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

9 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

10 

 
 

 

11 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Christmas Wreathmaking  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

12 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall  
7.30pm  

 

 

13 

Carers Support Group 
Lutheran Church Hall  
Ph: 0428 406 060  

 

14 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  
 

15 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

16 
 

Christmas Carols 
Village Green – 6.30 pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

17 
 

Cottage Craft Stall 
IGA – 9.00am 

 

 

 

18 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

19 
 

 

  Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

 

22 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

23 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

24 

 

25 

Christmas Day 

 

26 
 

 

27 
 

 

28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

 

 

 

29 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

30 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

31 

Jindera Community Diary          DECEMBER 2022 
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
  

WHAT DO YOU WANT FOR JINDERA? 
2022 - 2023 

 

At the last meeting of the Jindera Community Forum, the following list of projects/requests was  
compiled in order to present to Greater Hume Council. These requirements were divided into short 
term and long term, and will give Council some direction in their budgeting, as well as in applying for 
grant monies. We would still welcome any ideas or thoughts that you may have, you are welcome to 
our forum meeting or you can speak to Kathy Anderson (N A Auto) or Pat Hayes (Post Office). 
 

Short Term: 
 

• Fenced dog park. 
• Lighting for Village Green trees. 
• More seating in Village Green. 
• More seating in Pioneer Park (possibly under a covered area) facing play equipment. 
• Improved seating and paths within the wetlands/recreation ground to facilitate family participation. 
• Adult fitness equipment within the recreation ground. 
• Bike/scooter path within the recreation ground. 
• Green bins/compost bins. 
 

Long Term: 
 

• Multi-purpose hall/stadium – gymnasium, hall, kitchen and meeting rooms - use by youth,  
 community groups, schools, senior citizens – also community events, art shows, private functions, 
 conferences, etc. 
• Recreation path – Jindera to Albury. 
• NBN – cable to Jindera (catering for continued growth). 
• Water park for all ages (near new playground). 
• Walking/riding paths around Jindera to link the pockets of residential areas/estates (initially Jindera 

central > Drumwood Road > Pomegranate Estate >  Jindera central). 
• Pump track for children at recreation ground. 
• Pool upgrade of canteen and change rooms, with increased shade. 
• Converting Crown Lands into open space areas for recreation. 
• Electric car charging station. 

 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 

  

Wishing you all a blessed 

Christmas 

and a 

Happy New Year 
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Jindera Pool Times and Dates (phone 6026 3900) 

Jindera Pool News 
 

As above, Royal Life Saving are already taking bookings for the 2023 SwimVac program in January.  
These lessons are always very popular and places book out quickly, so if you have children aged 3 – 14 years 
of age, get online and book your place at the Jindera pool. 
 

I just spoke to the lifeguard on duty and the temperature was 24 degrees when he opened today! With warm 
weather on its way, it won’t be long until our solar and pool covers will achieve the ideal 26-28 degrees, and 
we can finally plunge into the 2022-23 swimming season (some braver than me have already been enjoying 
the water!). 
 

TWO MOVIES over TWO NIGHTS: One for teens (and those who think they are still teens) and one for 

families with young children. Friday 20th and Saturday 21st January! Please leave any movie ideas 
at the kiosk (suggestion boxes) or post them on the pool’s Facebook site.  
 

HOT OFF THE PRESS: Wally Wipeout dates: 1st January and 5th February 2023…. So why not plan to 
spend New Year’s Day down at the Jindera Pool with some friends and a BBQ. 

Unfortunately, aqua aerobics has not commenced 

as yet. Quote Allana, it has been a “super cold start 

to the water aerobics season and has been postponed 

until summer decides on what to do”. 
 

Please watch Allana’s Facebook site for when her 

group will commence or phone 0419 332 314, or 

phone Ruth on 60 263 806 or 0477 008 743. 

Kiosk: We welcome Lorraine and Narelle who will be running the kiosk this year. Please note that there is 

no eftpos at the kiosk, so please be prepared with cash.                            The Jindera Pool Committee 

Tuesday and Thursday: 6.15pm – 7.00pm 

with Allana Hayes 
 

Wednesday and Friday: 3.00pm – 4.00pm 
with Ruth Dunn 

Aqua Aerobics once again to be held 
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A very busy term at Jindera Public School 
 

It has certainly been a very busy term at Jindera Public School with many school and excursion events 
taking place and many still to come as we count down the weeks until Christmas. 

Stage 3 Major Excursion – 

Borambola 
 

After much planning and weather 
watching our Stage Three students 
were finally able to enjoy an overnight 
excursion to Borambola Sport and 
Recreation Centre Wagga. Students 
enjoyed a variety of outdoor education 
and challenge activities with many 
opportunities to develop independence 
and problem solving. Highlights of the 
excursion included archery, raft 
building, orienteering and, of course, 
the now infamous “Mud Run.” The 
Minute to Win It night show was also a 
great hit and the food was very well 
received. It was great to see our 
students outside school and they 
Upheld our school values brilliantly. 

Stage 2 Excursion – Riverina  

Environmental Education Centre 
 

Our Stage Two students enjoyed an 
excursion to The Riverina 
Environmental Education Centre 
earlier this term. Our school was used 
as a pilot school to trial a new 
geography map reading, geocaching, 
and field study program newly 
designed by the centre. On the day, 
the students were provided with 
maps, compasses and I-pads and were 
challenged with locating hidden clues 
that revealed their tasks at each 
location. The students used the I-pads 
to document their journey and new 
discoveries using photos and videos to 
record what they learnt. In addition, 
the students were treated to some 
experiences looking at historical maps 
and how the area has changed over 
time. The students had a fantastic 
time and we look forward to the 
partnership that this will lead to. 



 

2022 — edition 295                                                                                            Page 11 

Eddie Woo Visit 
Early last week, the school staff had an exciting visit from Mr. Eddie Woo. Eddie is 
a Sydney based secondary mathematics teacher who has become well known for 
his you-tube videos and passion for delivering high quality maths content for all 
to access. He spoke to staff at our weekly meeting before entertaining/ 
challenging us with some very interesting maths challenges, focusing on problem 
solving and working mathematically. He then conducted a workshop for our 
senior students, again challenging them to think about maths in new and exciting 
ways. We would like to thank Eddie and Sarah Warry to taking the time to 
coordinate this visit. Our staff and students really benefitted from both his 
approach and enthusiasm. 

Woolworths Cricket Blast 
With a small break in the rain, we were finally able to attend the annual 
Woolworths cricket blast, held at Culcairn last week. The school entered three 
junior and three senior teams who all played matches throughout the day. Everyone 
had a blast, and our junior red team were crowned champion team on the day. 
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  In 2014, a population analysis of Squirrel Gliders around Burrumbuttock estimated 
that only 500 animals existed in the local area. If nothing was done to help this animal 
they would likely keep declining in numbers and disappear from the local area.  
To ensure Squirrel Gliders had a future, threatened species ecologists calculated that 
doubling the population to at least 1,000 would be required. From this baseline work the 
development of the Burrumbuttock Squirrel Glider Local Area Management Plan 
(LAMP) emerged.  
 

 Recent analysis of the work completed for the project revealed that this unique plan 
is on target to achieving the goal of doubling the population. It is a project that has in-
volved local landholders, local community, local contractors, and local organisations.  
 

 Prior to any on ground work it was estimated that: 
• There was 5023 ha of habitat that was considered suitable for Squirrel Gliders 

and this was made up of 
• 115 individual patches averaged 43 ha in size 

 

 Since on ground works have been implemented: 
• Suitable habitat has increased to 5399 ha and this is made up of 
• 83 patches of 65 ha average in size (so larger connected patches) 
 

 This means that Squirrel Gliders will remain in the local area and thrive well into the future. A great outcome for 
all involved in the project. The strength in this project, it’s achievements and ongoing commitment of those involved 
comes down to a love for seeing this enigmatic creature not only survive but thrive in the landscape. 

Burrumbuttock’s Squirrel Glider LAMP Project on target  

to double the Squirrel Glider Population 
 

By Lou Bull - project officer for the Burrumbuttock Squirrel Glider LAMP project - Petaurus Education Group. 

Image Janene Whitty Photography 
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2022 AFL Toyota National Inclusion Carnival 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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 The morning started out well, with a substantial crowd 

attending both the music stage and the market stalls.   
 

 The Kids Kraft Korner was well attended, Snichols 

Giant Lawn Games were a hit with children and parents 

alike, and people stood in long lines for Facepainting by 

Chelsea ???    And Monumental Ice Cream. 
 

 The rain that set in early afternoon, did send many 

people home, but that didn’t stop the music or most of the 

stalls, and there were some stayers that enjoyed the enter-

tainment to the very end, albeit huddled under any shelter 

they could find. 
 

 This Event, which was funded by the NSW Govt. 

Grant for “Reconnecting Regional Communities”,  and 

was distributed by Greater Hume Council, was run by  

Jindera Rural Care Link Inc..  They are a very small team, 

who can obviously deliver big things.  

 Rural Care Link Inc. has been helping people and run-

ning workshops, support groups, and events in the local 

area for many years.  They continue to do this due to the 

success of their Op Shop, which is the lifeblood of the or-

ganisation, and is entirely run by volunteers. 
 

 Thanks to Sue-Ellen White, Rural Care Link’s Infor-

mation & Activities Support Officer, for her long hours 

organising this event and all the Volunteer Committee and 

other Members, who backed her and helped the day to be 

such a success. 
 

 We hope that all those who attended, enjoyed recon-

necting with their neighbours and friends and spending 

family time and the music.  Music always soothes the soul! 

Kids Kraft Korner and Facepainting 

Snichols Giant Lawn Games 

Jindera Spring Fling a huge success … well mostly!  
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Carolyn Kreutzberger selling plants 
Lyons Woodturning Kerry Docker —  Table Top Pots 

 

Daniel Tooze 

Miss MiKaila 
Davesway 

The Memphis Trio with Eva Rosita 

 Maya Shirley is 13 
years old.  She and a friend 
have been selling their 
homemade earrings to 
raise money for a  trip to 
South Korea in July 2023.   
 

 They are travelling 
with 2nd Albury Scouts and 
Scouts Australia with 8 
other youth who are also 
attending from the 
2nd Albury troupe.   

Monumental Ice Cream 

 

Whiteline 

The most excellent Entertainment 

Market Stalls — Anglican Church Grounds 
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 Members have had a busy time, catering for a 
successful tea and scone cafe at the Albury Show in 
late October over 3 days and hosting the Murray 
Group meeting at the School of Arts Hall last week. 
 
 President Chris McIntyre prepared a Latvian 
inspired meal (CWA Country of Study this year is 
Latvia) to serve to Murray Group members and also 
included a Christmas theme. 
 
 Our December break-up meeting will be a pic-
nic on the Village Green, weather permitting.     
Meetings will resume in February, 2023. 

  
WE WISH EVERYONE A  

JOYOUS AND SAFE CHRISTMAS  
AND MANY BLESSINGS FOR 2023. 

  
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 
Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Catering Team      

L – R Heather Collis, Chris McIntyre, Amy Kelly 

(Junior CWA member).   Seated Helen Palmer. 

Jindera CWA News 
 

December 2022 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
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 Christmas is definitely in the air at the Jindera Pio-
neer Museum with the popular Christmas wreathmak-
ing event scheduled for Sunday December 11. 
 

 You can join our resident artist 
in a fun-filled wreath making 
workshop using Australian natives 
and other varieties picked fresh 
from local gardens. The wreaths 
are created to adorn your door or 
Christmas table and there are sev-
eral sessions available on the day. 
(Go to www.trybooking.com/cehhl 
to get your spot.) All tickets are 
$30 and light refreshments will be 
served.  
 

 The museum hosted their annual members night on 
Sunday November 27 and it was a great opportunity for 
everyone to get together and talk all things history. The 
museum is always seeking new members and joining us 
is a chance for you to do something rewarding in your 
local community, meet new people and be a part of 
something special. We are actively seeking existing or 
new members to help out on the door for either a morn-
ing or afternoon shift. It’s not an overly taxing role and 
you get to chat to the visitors that come through the 
doors. These are only four hour shifts and it’s up to you 
to decide how often you do it.  

We need you - please get in touch!!! 
 

 Something else to look forward to in the holiday sea-
son are the Twilight Openings which offer a lovely 
night out in the township. Mark your diary! These are 
planned to be held on Friday January 13 and Friday 
January 27, 6pm to 9pm. Keep your eye on our Face-

book page for ticket details and  posters will be up 
around town closer to the dates. The Twilight Openings 
are a relaxing way to spend an alfresco evening and ex-
plore the grounds and exhibits. There will be a bar avail-
able for drinks (no BYO), food options and musical en-
tertainment.  
  

Have you visited the museum? It’s surprising how many 
people in the local area have not taken the time to come 
and have a look around. We are known as one of the best 
museums in the state so we challenge you not to enjoy it! 
Bring the kids and the grandkids – they’ll love it too. 
One of our most common responses from visitors is that 
they ‘had no idea it was so good!”  
 

 Our President Margie is currently travelling overseas 
and having, of course, visited many museums she reports 
that Jindera’s buildings and collection can rival many of 
the more publicised attractions both in Australia and 
around the world.  
 

 “Our museum possesses a quality many properties 
can only dream having and that is our authenticity and 
connection to our past in this village,” she said. 
 “That we have the original buildings and many of the 
items used by local families at this time gives us a 
unique and special atmosphere that can’t be recreated.” 
 

 As we continue to move forward it is important that 
we find ways to ensure the longevity of the museum into 
the future. We need to be finding new ways to engage 
with our visitor and bring life to our exhibits. We need to 
continue to improve and expand our exhibitions and 
make the museum a place that people want to return to 
often, not just to be able to say, “I’ve been there”, as if 
once in a lifetime is enough. 
 

 We’d like to wish a Merry Christmas to all and of-
fer a huge thank you to all our volunteers in the museum 
and the tearoom who work very hard and put in a mas-
sive effort. This all makes the museum such a wonderful 
attribute to the local community and would not be possi-
ble without you. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President - Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

Participants enjoy Christmas wreathmaking. 

http://www.trybooking.com/cehhl
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No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 

Jindera News would love to hear 

from you if you have any news of 

interest to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

JINDERA  
COTTAGE CRAFT SHOP  

 

We will be holding  
a stall outside the IGA 

on Saturday  
17 December  

from 9am.  
A variety of hand made 
goods available, stop by 

and get some great 
Christmas gifts. 

 

Open on Sundays from 11am to 2pm  
and Saturdays in December. 

Located next to the Museum  
 

If the flags are out we are open!  
 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 
from members and committee  

of the Jindera Cottage Craft Shop. 

NSW Single -Use Plastics  Ban  
 

As of the 1st November 2022 a ban exists for the supply and ultimately 
the use of:  

• single-use plastic cutlery, stirrers, straws, plates and bowls (except 
 where designed or intended to have a spill-proof lid) 

• expanded polystyrene (EPS) food service items (including EPS 
 clamshells, cups, plates and bowls)  

• single-use plastic cotton buds 
 

This will have an impact on not only the community but also sporting 
organisations who cater at events and use single use plastics eg cutlery, 
plates, cups etc.  
 

Please refer to the following NSW Government Plastics Ban website for 
more information - dpe.mysocialpinpoint.com.au/plastics-ban-nsw  
 

Also banned will be certain rinse-off personal care products containing 
plastic microbeads. 
 

If you are concerned about microbeads in products, look 
for the following commonly used ingredients:  

• polyethylene (PE) 
• polypropylene (PP) 
• polyethylene terephthalate (PET) 
• polymethyl methacrylate (PMMA) 
• nylon (PA) 
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Wattos Garden Supplies 
1 Jarick Way 

Jindera Industrial Estate 
 

Earthworks now  Available 
 

We also offer Deliveries  
 

0448 600 433 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

 Over the last few months Greater Hume Children 
Services – Family Day Care have been working with 
Albury City Council to transition 12 of their Family Day 
Care Educators over to our service. Albury City unfortu-
nately deemed it necessary to close their service of 45 
years.  
 

  

 During this time, we have also been working to nego-
tiate a lease arrangement with Albury City for their pur-
pose built Family Day Care building. We are pleased to 
announce that this agreement has been finalised.  
  

 The Family Day Care team have relocated from our 
current offices at 83 Urana St, Jindera to 1132 Burrows 
Road, Lavington, just opposite Norris Park Estate.  
 

 The move was completed 
late November. We have ab-
solutely loved working in and 
being a part of the Jindera 
community and we would 
like to thank you for always 
making us feel welcome and 
included. Our team of 6 are 

all very excited to be moving to a bigger space that will 
allow our service to grow its capacity and service families 
across a larger area.   
 

 Our phone and email contact details will stay the 
same  - T: 1800 954 999 - E: mail@ghchildren.com.au  
 

Please feel free to pop in and say hi if you are passing by.  

     Greater Hume Children Services –  

       Family Day Care have Relocated …  
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0412 706 578  

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Meets first Wednesday of each month 

 at 2.00pm  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

No January meeting   
Next meeting Wednesday 1st Feb 2023 

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

All Welcome  

For more information phone 0400 424 437  
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Jindera Community Garden 

We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, 

and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White—0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

November   STALL  
What a great day with the Community’s generosity mak-
ing time to bake all those delicious cakes which are  
always popular with our customers.      

Thanking those lovely helpers who brought their plants  
and other "Goodies" which helped to make this STALL a 
very successful effort talking over $1100.  

 
Raffle Winners  

  1st... A. Ryan Jindera  
  2nd... Liz and Peter  
  3rd... Russell  
  4th... Judy from Op-Shop  
 

Big Thank You to our sponsors who donated theses 
goods …  
   Jindera Vet    Cathy from Jindera  
     Rural Supplies   Borella Cafe  
     Wholesale Butchery Alma Organics 
     Mad Max's    Sports Power  
 

And a big thanks to our  
Fund Raising Coordinator - Cathy Gooley. 

 

After Our Last FLOODING!  
We have decided to replace those smaller garden tubs for 
bigger Tubs which will improve the look of the garden 
layout…. 

…. then no more flooding! 
 

Upcoming Community Events 
 

Due to lack of numbers for various reasons our Christmas 
Party which was the 4th December has been Cancelled. 

BUT     BUT     BUT  
We are in the midst of planning a few social outings   
1. Morning tea garden party  
2. Get together down the Community Garden to talk 

about our plans and your ideas  
3. "Caledonia Park" walk and Coffee  
4. Fox and Brew will be having coffee mornings and 

social days in February, have just been discussing with 
Robbie . 

You will be contacted when we have dates. 
 

And advertising on our Jindera Community Garden posts 
and text messages  
And … And we should have a little notice board on our 
shed veranda soon  
Don't forget to message me on 0400 023290 if you would 
like to attend our social outings. 
 

The winner of the boiled Fruit 
Cake was Chris from Jindera, 
 

He had a smile on his face when 
he came to collect it, 
 

Thanks, Teone for your wonder-
ful fruit cake baking skills. 
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CONSIDER a REWARDING CAREER in NURSING or MIDWIFERY  
 

 Murrumbidgee Local Health District (MLHD) is encouraging people in the 
community to consider a career in nursing or midwifery, with support available 
through NSW Health cadetship and scholarship programs in 2023.  
 

 NSW Health Chief Nursing and Midwifery Officer Jacqui Cross said school 
leavers and people considering a career change should think about a rewarding  
career in nursing or midwifery. “Nurses and midwives make a significant contribu-
tion to the public health system by caring and advocating for patients to ensure they 
receive the best possible health outcomes,” Ms Cross said. “We are committed to 
supporting our nursing and midwifery workforce through a range of cadetships and 
scholarship programs.”  
 

 The Enrolled Nurse Scholarships offer a position in the Diploma of Nursing 
program, cover course fees and lead to employment as an enrolled nurse in a NSW 
Health facility, following standard recruitment and registration processes. The Abo-
riginal Nursing and Midwifery Cadetship Program, and Aboriginal Undergraduate 
and Postgraduate Scholarships provide Aboriginal people the opportunity to receive 
financial and professional support during their university studies.  
 

 Christine Stephens, MLHD Director of Nursing and Midwifery said aspiring 
nurses and midwives can give back to their local community by choosing a career at 
NSW Health, with opportunities available in a variety of clinical settings. “Our 
nurses are provided with opportunities in a variety of clinical settings to ensure they gain a range of experience and 
consolidate skills and knowledge developed whilst at university,” Ms Stephens said. “Previous graduates have loved 
the learning opportunities provided at our regional facilities, and the reward of working and living in a vibrant and 
close-knit local community”.  
 

 Applications for Enrolled Nurse Scholarships, the Aboriginal Nursing and Midwifery Cadetship and Aboriginal 
Scholarships open on 9 January 2023.  
 

 The NSW Government announced the largest workforce boost in the nation’s 
history in the 2022-23 Budget with a $4.5 billion investment over four years for 
10,148 full-time equivalent (FTE) staff to hospitals and health services across NSW.  
 

Christine Stephens DDNOM 



 

2022 — edition 295                                                                                            Page 25 



 

2022 — edition 295                                                                           Page  26 

 
 

 
 

 

Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 
 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 
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 The weather has finally given us a reprieve with a couple of 
weeks (almost) of no rain and actual sunshine, which has made 
the grass grow and consequently a busy time on the mowers.  
Fortunately, we have a good crew of volunteers on the mowers 
attacking the fairways and “rough” resulting in the course look-
ing the best it has in years. Thanks to all involved, in particular 
Bruce Hill who seems to have formed an emotional attachment 
to the new fairway mower …. 
 

 We have finally struck a major blow with the irrigation up-
grade over the past 4 weeks – in particular, last Thursday, Fri-
day, Saturday (24th, 25th, 26th) when we closed the course and 
installed all of the new irrigation pipe work and control valves. 
 

 Three weeks ago, we installed the power cable between the 
clubhouse and site of the new pump shed to be installed adjacent 
the 8th green which involved trenching and fitting off of the ca-
ble in the clubhouse – many thanks to Craig McMillan for his 
efforts. 

 

 Last Thursday/Friday/Saturday was a huge few days where 
the 80mm PVC mainline, together with all 50mm PVC branch 
lines to greens and control valves was installed. We had up to a 
dozen members working at various times over the three days to 
completely install and back fill around 2000 meters of piping. 

 

 Thanks go out to all members involved, including a few 
local contractors in Pat Fuge (Fuge Earthmoving) for a great 
job trenching, Geoff Whiley and his mini excavator in digging 
holes for valve pits and Jordan Widdison (WidWeld) for welding 
support brackets to the bridge crossing the creek. 
 

 The next phase - (over next 2 weeks) involves installation of 
the new 220kl tank, pump and shed and then sprinklers to greens 
 

 The first Junior Golf Coaching Clinic was held last Sun-
day 20th with around 20 kids enjoying a good session of coach-
ing conducted by Cameron Odewahn, followed by a delicious 
sausage sizzle. Many thanks to Lucy and Jack Kimpton for their 
great work in organising and running this program. 
 

 The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction the nor-
mal 18-hole Sunday comp and provides a great opportunity for 
those looking for an entry level into competition golf. Ideal for 
juniors. 
 

 The Friday night “Chook Run” is now running on Daylight 
Savings times, with tee-offs between 4 and 5 pm. 
In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on 
website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified dif-
ferently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, DST Tee-Off 
4.00 to 5.00pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner with 
$5.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has just purchased an electric golf cart  
for hire by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership – To join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one 
via email, email it back and pay via eftpos.  

 Cost of membership from December to end of March is now 
only $50.00 Plus GST ($55.00) – with all memberships for the 
2023 season due by 31st March 2023. 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

S. Cossor 12.0 35 W $25 17   

J. Donney 38.0 32 r/u cb $15 18 W $20 

T. Freeman 21.0 32 B 14   

R. Smithenbecker 13.0 31 B 17 r/u 2b 

D. Lord 31.0 31 B 16   

A. Christianson 38.0 28 c/b B 14   

SCORES 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION 
 
 

SUN 30/10/2022 - Stableford – 14 Players  

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Alex Christiansen 39.0 37 W $20 16   

David Gray 26.0 31 R/U $15 14   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 29 B c/b 18 W 20 

Jeff Donney 39.0 29   15   

Peter Penny 19.0 28   16 R/U 2 B 

Daryl Klein 22.0 20   11   

SUN 13/11/2022 
 Stableford – 6 Players, 18 Hole winner Alex Christianson 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Jeff Donney 39.0 41 W $25 17   

David Webb 28 34 RU (c/b) $15 16  

Simon Cossor 11 34 B 18 2B 

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 33 B 16   

Daryl Klein 22.0 31 B 16   

Alex Christiansen 36.0 0   20 W $20 

SUN 20/11/2022  
Stableford - 12 Players, 18 Hole winner Jeff Donney 
  9-Hole Comp Winner (FRONT 9) – Alex Christianson  

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  
www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Denis Lord 31.0 35 W $20 12   

Daryl Klein 22.0 33 R/U $15 15   

Craig McMillan 10.0 32 B 16 R/U 2B 

Jeff Donney 38.0 30 B 19 w $20 

SUN 6/11/2022 - Stableford – 8 Players 

Craig McMillan in a valve pit wiring valves 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 
 

Chook Run - Fri 28/10/2022 – Stableford – 16 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Singleton 32.0 18 W $20 

Brenton Polkinghorne 16.0 17 r/u 3b 

T. Freeman 21.0 16 B 

S. Cossor 12.0 12 B 

P. Penny 19.0 12 B 

Alex Christiansen 37.0 12 B 

Jeff Donney 38.0 12 B 

Chook Run - Fri 11/11/2022 
 Stableford FRONT Nine – 19 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 
G. Preston 21.0 21 W $20 

Dave Webb 28.0 19 R/U 3b cb 

T. Freeman 21.0 19 B 

Alex Christiansen 39.0 18 B 

Phil Manwaring 30.0 15 B 

Russ Gueho 24.0 14 B c/b 

Geoff Simpson 33.0 14 B c/b 

Jeff Donney 39.0 14 B c/b 

J. Wiesner 29.0 14 B c/b 

J Steinke 36.0 14 B c/b 

Chook Run - Fri 4/11/2022 – Stableford – Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

G. Schilg 16.0 17 W $15 

Alex Christiansen 38.0 16 R/U 3b 

D. Gray 26.0 16 B 

C. McMillan 10.0 16 B 

T. Freeman 21.0 15 B 

R. Gueho 23.0 15 B 

Phil Manwaring 30.0 14 B 

VETS Wed 16/11/2022 – 4 Ball Dunmore – 20 Players  

Name Name Name Name Net Score Result 

T. Freeman D. Castles M. Dickson B. Verbunt 47 W (c/b) 

I. Pertzel D. Rixon R Sheerans S. Millar 47 R/U 

VETS Wed 9/11/2022 – Stableford – 18 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

T. McGrath  17 W 

J. Todd  16 R/U 

M. Dickson  14 B 

S. Millar  13 B 

D. Webb  13 B 

Chook Run -Fri 18/11/2022 -Stableford BACK Nine – 19 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

T. Freeman 21.0 20 W $20, NTP(9) 

G. Rixon 26.0 18 R/U 3b 

B. Hill 35.0 17 B 

J. Donney 39.0 17 B 

G. Spurr 27.0 17 B 

D. Singleton 32.0 16 B 

Ethan Stead 36.0 14 B 

VETS COMPETITION Wednesday Mornings – 9 Holes. 

VETS Wed 26/10/2022 – Stableford – 14 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

P. Penny  15 W 

F. Timothy  14 R/U 

T. McGrath  14 B 

J. Kaderlie  13 B 

D. Webb  11 B 

VETS Wed 2/11/2022 – Stableford – 16 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

P. Penny  17 W 

F. Timothy  16 R/U 

B. Verbunt  15 B 

D. Rixon  15 B 

T. McGrath  15 B 

NEVER to old to work at Royal Jindera’s – Golf Club  
Legend Don Singleton hard at it  

Pipes and trenches 

Pat Fuge Back filling 
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 It has been a very busy fishing month so far with the 
club having a open fishing comp at the end of October 
with lots of member’s out trying their luck. 
 

 Results: - digits co winners were Matty and Locky 
Kalina both had some good redfin and both had a redfin 
28cm.   No ladies weighed fish in. 
 Best fish went to Brian Shannon and Kevin Brown 
both had a yellowbelly 51 cm. 
 Lazslo Peli had the best bag of fish of 3180 narrow-
ly beating Leif who had a great bag of 10 redfin 3000, 
Laz also had a ripper redfin of 410. 
 Trevor Brown had some yellowbelly and reddies, 
Johnno Kalina had some good redfin. 
 Doughnuts went to Brendan Kalina and Taryn who 
failed to attend the weigh-in. 
  

 On the weekend of 18, 19 and 20th November the 
club also had a closed fishing comp at Blowering and 
although the weather was a tad ordinary some nice fish 
were caught. Laz had some good redfin up to 
37cm…….. however the comp winner for best fish was 
Kerrie Lynch with a 40cm yella and Kerrie also won the 
best bag of fish with the yella and some nice redfin.  
 Kerrie in her acceptance speech thanked her netman 
and driver hubby Mark who went out of his way to not 
catch too many fish.  Doughnuts were awarded to Mark 
Taylor, Mark Lynch, Kirsty Taylor and Harvey. 
 

 Upcoming fishing comp 
will be the cod opening 
comp to be held from Fri-
day 2

nd
 December from 

5pm to Sunday 4
th

 Decem-
ber with the weigh-in to be held at the clubhouse. 
 

 The Anglers Club will hold its Christmas Party on 
Sunday 18

th
 December at the Clubhouse from 12 noon, 

the afternoon will commence with a sumptuous meal 
and there will be heaps of raffles and treats for the fami-
ly.  Make sure you get along and all old - future mem-
bers are most welcome. 

 Please phone or text Shammie on 0412068480 be-
fore December 9th to confirm bookings. 
 

Christmas Carols Catering 
Jindera Anglers will be catering for the  

Jindera Christmas carols on  
Friday, 16th December,  

enjoy a snag in bread and a soft drink of your choice 
whilst enjoying the evenings activities.  

  

Happy Christmas to all  
our members, their families and Jinderians. 

 

 Our next fishing comp will be held late January, 
members will be notified by email, text or on Facebook. 

 

….. have a very Happy Fishy New Year! 

John Waters getting 
amongst the redfin 

Best fish - a very nice yellowbelly  

Trevor Brown 
got this ripper 
yella  
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Kerry Lynch had a top weekend at Blowering  

Locky Kalinga with a really nice redfin  

Some of the crew at Blowering comp  

Laz had a successful outing catching some nice 
redfin at Blowering 

Matty with his prize 
winning redfin  

Still some good reddies to be had 
at the Weir, great fun for the kids  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


